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Bere Ferrers Parish Council
At a meeting of the Footpaths and Environment Committee held in the Church Hall Bere Ferrers on Tuesday 7th June 2016.       
Present     



      Cllr. D. M. A. Chapman 
  Chairman
                                      Cllr. R. Leithall                           Chairman of Council
                                      Cllr. M. Benson 


  Cllr. R. Maycock



      Cllr. S. Hanson


  Cllr. S. Munn
In Attendance. Cllr. B. Lamb and Cllr. G.R. Reed.


                                 
623. Items of interest at the discretion of the Chairman. No action can be taken on these 
        items.
1) Cllr. Munn – Junction at Woolacombe Road. Cllr. Munn stopped to help a young mother with 
children cross the road, you cannot see traffic coming up Bedford Street, and it is dangerous. Cllr. Lamb is awaiting a response from his letter to County Highways officer.
624. Minutes of the meeting held on 12th April and taken as read, to deal with matters 
        arising.
Matters Arising.
Minute 520(1) Difficulty negotiating FP24. Cllr. Chapman has walked this one and thanks to the 


  workman it is now much easier to negotiate.
625. Financial Statement.
The Clerk circulated the financial statements by email to all committee members. After discussions Cllr. Maycock proposed acceptance, seconded by Cllr. Benson.
626. Footpath Problems.
1) Cllr. Hanson – FP 52 is badly overgrown and impassable with nettles. The Clerk to check if this 
path is cut by our workman. The Clerk explained the workman only cuts certain paths. County employ a company to cut the rest. The Clerk informed committee that the workman is off sick with a torn tendon in his leg.
627. Discussions on work to be allocated to Jim Jeffries (in attendance).
The Clerk introduced Mr. Jeffries and stated that the most important issues at the moment are visibility splays as the verges are very high. Have tried to find out when County will be cutting but with no success.
The Clerk read out a list of areas that need urgent attention, discussions took place with Mr. Jeffries. There is also a list of drains and gullies which need attention. Mr. Jeffries is happy to take these on as well.
Mr. Jeffries asked if someone could show him the areas after the meeting.
628. Review of how Cllr. Maycock sees the Community Road Warden Scheme working.
Cllr. Maycock envisaged a team that we can call on, but we do not know at the moment what the work load is going to be. 
Once the equipment is on its way we will look to find volunteers; about 5 would be the starting point. (Cllr. Maycock to speak to the Snow Wardens) They would be called on as and when work needs to be done. Councillors need to be vigilant and report any possible problems to the Clerk.
Cllr. Benson asked that if and when necessary could Cllr. Maycock borrow the workman’s equipment, possibly the strimmer etc. The Clerk thought this would be ok as long as the proposed operator was experienced to use said equipment.
This to be a recommendation to Full Council.
Cllr. Lamb stated that the storage container has been ordered. The company contacted Cllr. Lamb about the entrance and he has measured up and sent them photographs. Unfortunately as our workman is now off ill we have lost our digger driver as he was going to help prepare the site. We are now looking for a digger operator.
629. Review of waste bins and reinforcing signage for dog waste.
Cllr. Benson has been approached about a bin on Broad Park Road; also one outside the school main entrance. Cllr. Benson has drawn up a map of the village marking on the current bins which total 12. Discussions took place on whether we need more bins and it was agreed a review be carried out on existing bins. Cllr. Benson stated that the Poo Fairy Signs on existing bins is not understood, we need something simple. Cllr. Lamb stated Plymouth has “Put your dog waste in here”.
Cllr. Benson asked committee do they think it appropriate to provide another bin. Cllr. Leithall stated he was not against it but felt there were more urgent problems.
The Clerk suggested consideration is given to finding a sponsor to purchase the bin.
630. Review of Emergency Plan Booklet.
Cllr. Benson updated the information in the booklet and circulated to members of Council for feedback on the information. Once everything is confirmed as being correct Mr Granville Starkey has kindly offered to redo the booklet.
Discussions were held about format as the Clerk understood from our Web Master that he cannot put PDF files on the council Website.
Cllr. Lamb thought that it would be wise to omit the word Chairman on the Council Members List as this would put the booklet out of date again in 2 years.
Cllr. Benson asked that any comments or suggestions be fed back to either the Clerk or himself.
631. Items for next Agenda.
1) Footpath Allocations.
2) Litter Bins.
There being no further business the Chairman thanked members for attending and closed the meeting at 9.08pm.
Dated this 28th June 2016.     
Signed by the Chairman…………………………………….

